
REGULAR WORK SESSION 

MONDAY, AUGUST 3, 2020 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

   Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Councilman David Acosta was absent. 

  

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

Greg Gallo, Business Administration Staff 

Victor Terenik, Director of Management Information Systems 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 11, 2019 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

  

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment. 

 

There being no one to be heard, President Spinelli invited Victor Terenik, director of Management 

Information Systems, to discuss issues.  Mr. Terenik explained that there are some stand-alone applications, but 

he would prefer to be using broader use programs. Because of the pandemic, the Harris contract was renewed for 

another year. President Spinelli requested a report when future programs/applications are considered to evaluate 

how they integrate with others. 

 

The Municipal Clerk reviewed the agenda.   

 

Councilman Franceschini stated that three city employees have tested positive for covid-19, and there 

are also seven children in Vineland who tested positive.  He stated that masks are essential to control the spread. 

 

Councilman Vargas reported that PAL is still trying work out having activities like tennis and fishing.  

They are waiting for Health Department input and advice. 

 

Solicitor Tonetta advised that a motion to amend the Energy and Minerals Condemnation 

Redevelopment Area plan will be on Tuesday’s agenda.  This motion will request findings of fact and 

recommendations relating to the proposed plan to allow a 9-hole golf course, driving range, clubhouse and 

restaurant, indoor firearms training/shooting range, and soccer field at the property known as 4031 South Lincoln 

Avenue. 

 

The President entertained a motion by Councilman Franceschini, and seconded by Councilwoman 

Arthur, to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilwoman Arthur 

       Councilman Franceschini 

       Councilman Vargas 

        President Spinelli 

 

 

 

 

 

             

        Paul F. Spinelli 

ATTEST:                                President of Council 

                   

 

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


